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Providing much needed 

residential accommodation 

for Dementia residents 

needing a safe secure, long 

term  home. 

Eastgate Care has a 

planned jobs fair taking 

place  at the Council House 

in the Market Square dur-

ing April for the 70 new 

care home positions for the 

Belle Vue. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Development News - Belle Vue 

Dementia Care Home 

Eastgates new specialist 55 

bedroomed shower en-suite 

Dementia Care Unit - open-

ing in April 2011, has been 

designed by Award winning 

architects Sutherland Craig 

Partnership.  Belle Vue 

Lodge is located on Wood-

borough Road, Mapperley, 

just a mile from the city 

centre will offer residents 

the most up-to-date facili-

ties in Nottingham.  

Six Care Home 

Awards Finalists 

in East Midlands 

Happy Christmas to all our 

Residents, Relatives, Staff and 

Suppliers 

 Quality Private Nursing Care Homes in Nottinghamshire 

performance within their field of 

work.  Learning and Develop-

ment Manager Marilyn Andrew 

assisted the staff in presenting 

their proposals at the various 

stages of the award procedures 

and was herself shortlisted for 

the Outstanding Contribution to 

Social Care Award. Cont’d pg.2 
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Inside this issue: 

wide range of services to thou-
sands of visually impaired 
people and their families 
across Nottinghamshire, rang-
ing from information, advice 

and equipment to accessible 
sports, and social activities.  
For more details please visit;    
www.nrsb.org.uk 

Link to Nottingham RSB 

Eastgate Care staff have nomi-

nated the Royal Society for the 

Blind as our annual charity. 

This is a very special and wor-

thy cause which receives little 

in the way of  government fi-

nancial support, but contrib-

utes enormously to both young 

and older peoples living with 

impaired vision. 

As our nominated annual chari-
ty we will offer our support 
throughout the year with joint 
fund raising events and hope 
you will feel that money is be-
ing well spent in this way.  

Chief Executive  of the   Not-
tinghamshire Society, Michael 
Conroy said ’We are extremely 
grateful to Eastgate Care for 
choosing to support Notting-
hamshire Royal Society for the 
Blind (NRSB) as their charity of 
the year.  NRSB provides a 

  

Eastgate Care send 

you Good wishes for 

the Festive Season 

through this  

newsletter. 

 

Our Card Money is 

being donated to local 

charity, the Notting-

hamshire Royal  

Society for the Blind. 

Eastgate A  
Founder Member 
 ….of the Invest In Nottingham 

Club. Formed earlier this year 

to improve jobs availability and 

investment opportunities and 

skills inherent in the Notting-

ham area. 

www.investinnottingham.co.uk 

Six Care Home Awards 

Finalists in East Mid-

lands Care Awards  

The purpose of the British Care 

awards is to pay tribute to 

individuals who have   demon-

strated outstanding (cont’d) 

Nottinghamshire Royal 

Institute for the Blind 
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British Care Awards - 6 Qualify 

Two New Managers to Take Charge of 

Care At Eastgate 

Eastgate Welcome our two new Care Home Managers, their 

experience will move forward our excellent reputation for care.  

Sheila Barwick has worked for 

over 10 years as a Care Home 

Manager and has a particular in-

terest for Dementia and Palliative 

Care, having enriched her initial 

training by working specifically 

with the elderly in Care Homes. 

Sheila comes originally from the 

East Midlands and has been in the 

care profession for 25 years, un-

dertaking her initial nursing train-

ing at St Albans.  

Sheila has spent a lot of time in 

various parts of the UK and is 

pleased to be back in the East Mid-

lands reunited with friends and 

family.  Interests include motor 

bike racing and support of a local 

Football team. 

Linda Kelly – Care Home Manag-

er, Melbourne House -  has worked 

in the Care Sector for 35 years; her 

training began in a hospital in 

Yorkshire as a nursing assistant and 

followed with her nursing training 

in Mental Health in Cheshire. Still 

working within Care Linda travelled 

to the United States to work with 

children with learning difficulties.   

In 2001 Linda diversified within 

Healthcare to enhance her 

knowledge on eating disorders and 

undertook further qualifications, 

additional experience was gained 

within forensic and disability man-

agement.  
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Staff Development 

Linda feels strongly about 

working standards with an 

objective of enhancing 

service and delivering 

consistent care to the 

individual.  

Celia Hatton  

In every organisation there 

is always a dedicated 

member of staff and Celia 

is one of those people—a 

truly worthy and conscien-

tious hard working caring 

person. Also a first class 

laundress Celia is a caring 

friend to many of the resi-

dents and relatives. 

‘Sheila’s philosophy of 

care;  

I am always very keen to 

provide a warm caring en-

vironment for people to live 

and work in. I believe the 

key to success is to have 

respect for each person as 

an individual, supporting 

and encouraging their 

strengths and abilities’ 

‘Both new managers reflect our dedication to recruitment of quality service 

staff who’s experience will be an asset to the daily operations of the Care 

Homes . We wish both a long and fulfilling career with Eastgate Care’  

Susan Young—Human Resource Manager 

Marilyn Andrew plays a crucial 

part in supporting all Eastgate Care 

staff with learning and training 

programmes. More importantly she 

is a staff member who sits down 

with staff over a cup of tea and 

supports in a kind and understand-

ing way.  

Special mention also goes to; Zoe 

Taylor at Alexandra House, East-

wood, for her Care Home Worker 

Award – Zoe delivers a high stand-

ard of ‘person centred care to her 

residents and ensures her residents 

are treated with respect and in an 

appropriate manner. She has re-

cently become a Care Ambassador 

for the City of Nottingham. 

Vastly experienced cook – Lorna 

Bell – gained recognition for the 

Care Home Nutrition Award.  Lor-

na ensures that the Melbourne 

House residents receive a wide and 

varied diet acknowledging that 

mealtimes can sometimes be the 

highlight of an older person’s day. 

Unfortunately Lor-

na could not  at-

tend the Awards. 

Mandy Bowers 

deserved her De-

mentia Carer 

Award for her work 

at Melbourne 

House. Mandy – an 

excellent team 

player - works in a 

calm, professional 

manner offering 

care and support to each indi-

vidual resident.  

Kate Fox works at Park 

House and was in the final for 

the Care Innovator Award. 

Kate is highly efficient and a 

compassionate Registered 

Nurse whose expertise lies 

with palliative care. She has a 

great understanding of the 

needs of residents and their 

loved ones and is a very expe-

rienced practitioner in the 

care of the older person. 

Six Eastgate Care Workers make the finals; Kate Fox, Zoe Taylor, Marilyn Andrew and Celia Hatton  

Linda Kelly 
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David - The Banjo Man Entertains At Park House  

Bulwell, Nottingham – November 2010 

the needs of his audience with his 

varied repertoire of songs from 

Dixieland to Elvis. 

The response from the Park 

House audience was brilliant 

and David played for well over 

an hour. The residents soon 

began ‘singing along’ Dorothy 

(pictured) and Margaret raised 

their voices to accompany 

David’s playing. They loved all 

of the songs, but especially 

George Formby and Vera 

Lynn.  

David an experienced 

musician visited the 

residents at our Park 

House Care Home  and 

treated them all to a 

vibrant musical after-

noons’ entertainment. 

Inspiration came by 

playing the tuba in the 

West Bridgford school 

orchestra and moving on 

to form a jazz band. The 

band lacked a Banjo 

player so David stepped 

up to the mark and 

taught himself to play! You could 

say music is in his blood – that 

and people – as he responds to 
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Residents news 

Events took a funny turn 

when staff at Alex combined 

the horrors of Halloween 

with the sparkles of fire-

works and the festivity of 

food. 

Relatives, friends and Staff  

together with  residents 

enjoyed party food games 

 Scary Time enjoyed at Alexandra House 

The 3 Witches of Eastgate — Lorraine, Gill and Marie,  staff at Alex 

House, dress the part and entertain the residents with their  costumes. Not 

to be outdone Ivy puts  up strong competition (below) complete with her cat! 

‘It is very therapeutic and beneficial for our residents to sing and having live music in the home helps 

to lift the atmosphere for both residents and staff’. David is returning over Christmas when residents 

and relatives will enjoy a hot mulled wine and mince pies with David's songs’ Activities coordinator 

Caroline Downing   

Storm creates a 

Stir at Melbourne 

House  

12 week old collie pup called 
Storm, is to become part of the 
family at  Melbourne. He has 
quickly become a big part of  
Care Worker Award finalist 
Mandy's’ life and when he visit-
ed the home for the first time 
Mandy noticed how well the 

residents responded to his an-
tics and affectionate ways—’It 
really makes sense to get the 
most out of his puppy days and  
see the great reaction from peo-
ple’  He is being welcomed as a 
weekly visitor to the Care Home. 

‘ Aged from 9-90 

Friends and family were 

invited and all joined 

in—With Apple Bobbing 

and a children's fancy 

dress  too, it was a hectic 

fun evening’ said Marie 

and Costume competitions. 

Some great fund raising took 

place with the Tombola stall, 

netting £140 for the Alexandra 

House residents fund. 

The star of the show with this 

super Pumpkin cake and a  fabu-

lous smile too, was Hayley. 

 

Given the recent reports about loneliness and isolation in Care Homes 

across the country, it is great to be able to report about an uplifting activi-

ty that all our residents enjoyed, shared and could participate in. 

Hayley—Alex House 

Teatime Cook 

Resident Ivy Booth dresses up 

Storm Puppy Visitor 
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There is a GSF register and 

the patients are added by 

their GP in the last year of 

life, to promote collaborative 

working. 

For a Care Home resident it 

means that the appropriate 

level of care can be adopted 

by those delivering the 

service and on a daily basis 

they do not feel isolated, they 

G S F C H  –  Q u a l i t y 
Improvement Training 
Programme 
The increase in the proportion 

of older people in the 

community has led to the 

development of the Gold 

Standards Framework for Care 

Homes (GSFCH) which is a 

systematic approach to 

improving the quality and 

organisation of care for all 

people nearing the end of life. 

The scheme was initiated by the 

NHS and it is now run 

nationally by an organisation 

known as Omega. CitiHealth 

NHS Nottingham recognises the 

benefits the GSF generates and 

it is the initial first step in 

implementing the End of Life 

Care Pathway. 

are treated as individuals and 

can adjust to their situation. It 

also ensures there is correct 

communication with relatives 

and they can appreciate that 

their dear ones are properly 

understood and cared for. 

 The main stages of an 

individuals’  last year are 

graded - based upon how many 

weeks or months remain - so 

that the appropriate care can be 

delivered by the most suitable 

service provider and all the 

different organisations work 

together and treat the person 

accordingly.  From a Care 

Home Provider viewpoint, the 

GSF provides clear guidelines 

for delivering care and ensures 

that all aspects of care are 

supplied by the right people at 

the right time, encouraging on-

going communication with all 

‘parties’ involved with a 

residents care.  

Eastgate has given the 

commitment to go forward with 

the GSFCH, the preliminary 

stages are underway and Kate 

Fox, the team leader, who 

initiated the project, has begun 

the first steps towards 

accreditation.  This will 

i n e v i t a b l y  r e q u i r e  a n 

investment in time, a financial 

Going for Gold at Park House  

Adult Services Update 

Dementia Care Mapping (DCM) 
advanced from the pioneering 
work of the late Professor Tom 
Kitwood on person-centred care. 
Kitwood described DCM as ‘‘a 
serious attempt to take the 
standpoint of the person with 
dementia, using a combination 
of empathy and observational 
skill’’- This technique has 
progressed further into an area of 
specialisation at the School of 
Health Studies University of 
Bradford.  

Dementia Care Mapping 
(DCM) is a method designed 
to evaluate quality of care 
from the perspective of the 
person with dementia.  It is 
based on the philosophy of 
person centred care, which 
promotes a complete approach 
to care that upholds the 
individuality of the person 
with dementia.  

 
How it works; A person with 
dementia is observed and 
assessed to determine if their 
needs are being met. The 
behaviour is observed at 
distance and information is 
recorded about their 
experience of care, looking at 

Care Homes; 

Alexandra House,  
Wroughton Court, East-
wood, Nottm , NG16 3GP 
 
Tel—01773 530601 

Park House,   
Bulwell, Nottm, NG6 8SB 
 
Tel—01159 771363 

Melbourne House, 
Aspley Lane, Aspley,  
Nottm, NG8 3AF 
 
Tel—01159 294787 
 
Opening Soon; 
Belle Vue Lodge 
Woodborough Road 
Mapperley, Nottm 
 
The White Swan 
Head Office & Training 
Centre, Old Basford, Nottm 
Tel 0843 2162843 

 

Eastgate Staff Available for Dementia Care Mapping 

‘It is widely believed to be the most important time to improve the provision for end of 
life care for all patients, as the population face radical long term demographic change’  

Kate Fox—Recent Award 

Finalist and  Eastgate 

Care  GSFCH Project 

Leader  - Park House Care Home Manager Sheila 

Barwick states ‘having the 

right people on board and the 

commitment of both individu-

als and management are es-

sential for such a comprehen-

sive project to succeed’  

Eastgate Care sees the 
need to ‘Go for gold’ and 
develop further skills and 
strategies in its areas of 
expertise 

obligation and the dedication of 

the staff at Park House Care 

Home in Nottingham. Eastgate 

has the benefit of  an experienced 

End of Life Facilitator from the 

local health authority, to offer 

support throughout  the process. 

actions and reactions during a 
course of activities. The 
process helps to monitor 
overall changes in mood over 
time and if there are specific 
periods of anxiety and what 
leads to or creates this. 

Analysing and interpreting the 
data, feed-back to staff and 
identifying a way forward are 
all part of the process.   

Fully trained staff specialising 

in palliative care and a new 

accommodation wing, with 

dedicated rooms for patients in 

the last stages of life, are part of 

the offering at Park House. 

  

"It is difficult to put into words 

how very much we appreciate 

the respect and compassion 

you all show and the gratitude 

we all feel towards you for 

making it possible for Mum to 

pass with the peace and 

dignity she deserved in the 

warmth and comfort of her 

own room, surrounded by the 

familiar sounds and voices 

she felt safe with. You are all 

very special people"  

Quotation - Daughters of 

residents Lillian & Ernest 

Dignity is Paramount 


